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October 10, 2022 
 

Regional Street Naming Committee 
Attn: Ms. Lacey Kerfoot, Recording Secretary 
VIA: E Mail:  LKerfoot@washoecounty.gov 
 
RE: OPPOSITION:  Renaming of Street:  Larkin Circle Changed to John Phillips Circle 
       Sparks, Nevada 89431 
       Meeting ID     814 0111  5663 

 
Dear Ms. Lacey Kerfoot: 
 
This letter is written to oppose the renaming of Larkin Circle to John Phillips Circle. The Larkin Circle name came to 
being in the 70’s during the filing of the initial subdivision map. 
 
Our firm is the owner of the seven-acre property on the northeast corner of East Greg Street and Larkin Circle. 
 
The reason we oppose this action are: 
 

1. All business, who now have a Larkin Circle address now, would have to incur the expenses related to an 
address change to revise their stationery, numerous muti-state business licenses, professional licenses, 
business cards, websites, notices to their customers and suppliers, promotional material, misinformation on 
GPS sites, etc., etc.  

 
2. The City of Sparks would also have to endure the expense of removing and replacing current street signs. 

 
3. While Mr. Phillips may be a fine man, there are many individuals with a long-time association with this 

particular industrial subdivision.  Among these names are: Ferretto of Peavine Construction, Meiser of the 
Eastgate Center, and the developers of the subdivision: Merrill, Schiftner and Meyers. One could add to this 
the long-term other property owners’ names of Pick-N-Pull and Bragg Crane. 
 

4.   Why rename the street for what seems to be an ego message? 
 

Thank for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
GV EGC LLC 
 
 
Kathy M. Drake 
Manager 
 
 
Mark D. Meiser 
Manager 
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